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19/03/2019  12:37:592019/0730/P OBJEMAIL S D Ainger As Chair of the Downshire Hill Residents association, and following a meeting of the full Committee, I have 

been asked to register our objection to the above proposal for a school on the site. Our principle objection is 

that Camden Council policy is that no more school (sites) should be approved unless they have little traffic 

impact. Jack Straws will be a new school location and will clearly have a significant traffic impact with, at best, 

evidence from other schools in the area with traffic plans shows that 30% of students will travel by car

The applicants argument that the current permitted business use would be more than a school if allowed is 

just not right. The fact is that business use is not successful and little or no cars are seen. The fact is that this 

school will see a large increase in traffic and also create a very poor precedent for yet more schools in NW3 

augmenting the 55 we already have.

This school would see a significant increase in traffic and as per Camden policy should not be allowed

S D Ainger

Chair DHRA

19/03/2019  22:00:252019/0730/P OBJ Ana Taravillo I reject to the proposal of this application. There is already a lot of traffic around Jack Straw Castle and the air 

quality is extremely unsafe for the hundreds of children that attend schools locally. The increased private car 

traffic that this new site will generate will only make Hampstead air quality even more dangerous for our 

children.

In addition to this, having a school on this site and the traffic that it will generate will make the streets around  

unsafe as parents are extremely careless when dropping off or picking up the kids from school (as seen in 

Highgate and Hampstead already!). There are already plenty of schools nearby that provide for the kids locally 

and this site is totally unnecessary. 

I strongly object to this project.
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